

劃卡代碼 02 (劃卡錯誤一律扣 5 分)

I. Vocabulary & Idioms 15%

1. Pamela sold all her _____ for cash to pay her husband's debts.
(A) lace (B) rag (C) jewelry (D) yolk
2. After giving her baby a bath, the mother put a _____ around his bottom.
(A) costume (B) gown (C) lace (D) diaper
3. Anni's mother _____ up all the holes in her old blue jeans.
(A) sewed (B) awarded (C) kitted (D) ribbon
4. Todd must have gained some weight because his old jeans are too _____ now.
(A) acid (B) tight (C) fashionable (D) ivory
5. Scientists are trying to find a cleaner _____ to replace gasoline.
(A) fuel (B) harmonica (C) grocery (D) firecracker
6. Ms. Meyer's greatest _____ is a machine that can purify and recycle sewer water.
(A) hook (B) hardware (C) cushion (D) invention
7. A wide piece of bamboo can be made into a handy water _____.
(A) combination (B) broom (C) container (D) conductor
8. The flight attendant offered me a _____ when I was aboard.
(A) brass (B) cement (C) battery (D) blanket
9. Although Eric came across many _____, he was finally able to realize his dreams.
(A) obstacles (B) entertainments (C) rescue (D) achievements
10. In Tom's opinion, the biggest _____ of living in the city is the high living cost.
(A) obstacle (B) failure (C) parade (D) disadvantage
11. While Mandy was waiting for her friend in front of the restaurant, a tourist _____ her and asked for directions to the subway station.
(A) rescued (B) overcame (C) forbade (D) approached
12. Shoes made of _____ leather are usually much more expensive than those made of man-made leather.
(A) cruel (B) genuine (C) purposeful (D) consistent
13. Most parents _____ the development of their children to make sure they grow up to be good people.
(A) call for (B) take notice of (C) speak out (D) take away
14. As soon as the ambulance arrived at the hospital, the doctors and nurses _____ and began to save the patient's life.
(A) fit in (B) felt sick to the stomach (C) sprang into action (D) met with
15. The enemy soldiers _____ the bridge to make sure they wouldn't be followed.
(A) called for (B) blew up (C) grew up (D) spoke out
- II. Grammar & Sentence Patterns 20%
16. Most of us have heard the rumor _____ Maria was in love with her boss.
(A) that (B) which (C) how (D) what
17. Patty stayed at home all night, with all the doors and windows _____.
(A) are locked (B) locked (C) locking (D) be locked
18. _____ how to continue his research, Jack asked for more time to finish his report.
(A) Didn't know (B) He didn't know (C) Not to know (D) Not knowing

19. Sadly, there are many tragic car accidents every year, often _____ by carelessness.
(A) causing (B) caused (C) are caused (D) are causing
20. _____ is strange that Kelly left without saying goodbye. Is she angry with any of us?
(A) That (B) This (C) What (D) It
21. _____ is a scientifically proven fact.
(A) Smoking may lead to lung cancer (B) What smoking may lead to lung cancer
(C) That smoking may lead to lung cancer (D) Which smoking may lead to lung cancer
22. Choose the wrong one(選出錯誤句子)
(A) I am not sure whether to rain tomorrow. (B) It doesn't matter whether he is rich. (C) Whether he comes or not makes no difference to me. (D) The question is whether you have enough money.
23. Choose the right one(選出正確句子)
(A) Can you tell me where the train station is? (B) I'm wondering whose car is that?
(C) My biggest concern is when will I find a job. (D) I didn't know what did happen.
24. Choose the right one(選出正確句子)
(A) Anything what he said is not important (B) Whomever watches the movie will be deeply touched.
(C) He likes to make friends with whomever he meets. (D) I believe whatever that you said.
25. I asked Amy, "Why did you lie to me?" = _____
(A) I asked Amy why you lied to me. (B) I asked Amy why she lied to me. (C) I asked Amy why you had lied to me. (D) I asked Amy why she had lied to me.

III. Cloze Test 20%

Two men _____26_____ masks hopped onto the truck to shot Malala _____27_____ the head, and then hopped off and disappeared. Blood dripped from Malala's head, and her body fell to the floor.

Growing up in a beautiful city in northern Pakistan, which was under Taliban rule in 2008, Malala was one of the few girls to continue going to school. Her father urged her to stay in school even through her teenage years,

_____28_____ many Pakistani women got married and stayed home. It was her firm belief that no one could take away others' right to education. The blogs she wrote for the BBC about life in a society _____29_____ by the Taliban angered its leaders, who threatened to kill Malala and on October 9, 2012, they carried out the killing. Miraculously, she survived the shooting and took further medical treatment in Britain, and finally recovered. Her story persuaded the Pakistan government to adopt a new policy _____30_____ equal educational right for boys and girls alike. Hopefully, all of Pakistan's women one day enjoy the same rights as its men.

26. (A) who wearing (B) wearing (C) to wear (D) wore

27. (A) in (B) on (C) between (D) where

28. (A) where (B) when (C) why (D) what

29. (A) controlled (B) controlled (C) was controlled (D) was controlled

30. (A) annoying (B) threatening (C) ensuring (D) recovering

When Halloween finally arrived, Auggie chose a Bleeding Scream costume. With the scary mask on, he happily walked with his head held high through the school halls, _____31_____ who saw him. However, his good mood abruptly changed when he _____32_____ Jack telling Julian that he made friends with Auggie only because the principal asked him to do this. _____33_____ and sick to his stomach, Auggie ran all the way home in tears. He was _____34_____ that he hardly spoke to Jack for a month. Later Jack said sorry to him sincerely, and the two boys finally _____35_____. He said he actually really did like to hang out with Auggie after school. Gradually, mean kids stopped _____36_____ him. They also started realizing how nice and cool Auggie really was, and _____37_____ was no longer taboo. They even came to help him get away from _____38_____. When the camping trip was over, Auggie noticed that things had changed. _____39_____ his classmates, other kids in school also started calling him "little dude" and treating

him like any other student. At the year-end ceremony, they took the picture together. It's the first time that

Auggie didn't mind _____ 40 _____ pictures.

- 31. (A) caring (B) not caring (C) didn't care (D) not care
- 32. (A) whispered (B) stared (C) annoyed (D) overheard
- 33. (A) He shocked (B) Shocked (C) He shocking (D) Shocking
- 34. (A) so heartbreaking (B) very heartbreaking (C) so heartbroken (D) very heartbroken
- 35. (A) made fun (C) took notice (C) hopped off (D) made peace
- 36. (A) fitting in (B) teasing (C) fulfilling (D) weaving
- 37. (A) touch him (B) who touch him (C) touching him (D) who touching
- 38. (A) bullied (B) to be bullied (C) bullying (D) being bullied
- 39. (A) Moreover (B) Above all (C) After all (D) Apart from
- 40. (A) taking (B) to take (C) not take (D) be taken

IV. Reading Comprehension 12%

People Are All different

~Adapted from "We're All Different" by Susan Parry

Some people are short, and others are tall.

Some have longer arms and some have theirs short.

Some ride in wheelchairs because they can hardly walk.

Others sound different from me when they start to talk.

Some kids have a big smile,

And their faces are very different from mine.

Some kids are skinny while others more round.

When I think about Jesus, here's what I've found:

He loves everyone. He just doesn't mind

Whatever they look like. He's still just as kind.

He's the one I want to be. He'd never make fun

Of a child who looks different or can't walk or run.

_____ when I see people who are different from me,

I'll think about Jesus, and like Him I'll be.

I might be a bit shy, but I know what I will do.

I'll be friends with them all---and I bet you will, too.

41. Read through the poem and choose the word you think best fits the blank.

(A) Because (B) So (C) But (D) If

42. What do you think is the main message that the author tries to tell us?

(A) What will happen if you are different from others.

(B) How shy people can communicate with different kids.

(C) How proud you should be if you are a different kid.

(D) What is the right thing to do when you meet someone different.

Welcome to GuShan High School Library. You are required to sign "Terms of User Agreement" before you are allowed to borrow from the library. Before you sign up, please confirm your email address and make sure that you've fully understood all the library's regulations. Here is an important reminder: The library will enforce a recall policy if the item you intend to borrow has also been reserved by others---the borrowing period for the item will be shortened to 14 days. If reservations are made by other users after you have borrowed the item, the

item's borrowing period will be changed as follows:

1. For an item which you've borrowed for less than 14 days, the borrowing period will be adjusted to 21 days and you will be notified of the revised due date via e-mail.
2. For an item which you've borrowed for more than 14 days, please return the item within 7 days after you have received the notification.

If you have any questions or suggestions, please contact the circulation desk at 07-5213258 (ext.5702) or by email at libservice@kusjh.edu.tw

43. Who might have to sign this agreement?

- (A) All students and the faculty of GuShan High School.
- (B) Whoever wants to borrow from the library for the first time.
- (C) Anyone who needs to borrow an item that has been reserved.
- (D) Sponsor of the construction of GuShan High School.

44. Where does this information come from?

- (A) A complaint letter from a librarian.
- (B) A log-in page for an online game.
- (C) A flyer from a bookstore.
- (D) A webpage from a library.

45. Stella eventually succeeded in borrowing her favorite novel series on May 4th. However, she is also informed that someone has reserved the same book on May 4th. When is her due date to return the book?

- (A) May 10th (B) May 17th (C) May 24th (D) June 1st

46. In order to do a report, Sam has borrowed a documentary DVD for half a month. The DVD is reserved by the principal today, May 4th. By what date should Sam return the DVD?

- (A) May 10th (B) May 17th (C) May 24th (D) June 1st

非選題部分(共 33% 請將非選部分的答案填在答案紙上)

I. Reading Comprehension 10%

As we all know by now, a type of virus called "novel" coronavirus, also called COVID-19, has quickly spread to a great number of countries around the world, and caused a lot of deaths.

Fear of the coronavirus has led many people to adopt novel methods of disease prevention. History shows proper hygiene can stop the spread of infectious viruses. Doctors suggest that regular and thorough handwashing with soap is most important. Moreover, even after handwashing, people should avoid touching their eyes, mouths, and noses. When you cough or sneeze, cover your nose and mouth with your arm or with a tissue. Another measure is to keep social-distancing, which means when you contact with people, remember to physically distance yourself from others. If you are in enclosed, crowded spaces, it's a good idea to wear a mask. What's more, regular exercise, healthy diet, and adequate sleep can boost your immune systems to help fight off infections.

It is advised that people should avoid exposing themselves to infection unnecessarily. There is no need to panic, however. By taking sensible precautions and following directions from the government and global health organizations, it should be possible to stay healthy and enjoy life normally.

Finally, if you display any symptoms of COVID-19, such as a dry cough, fever, and breathlessness, be sure to call 1922, seeking medical help as early as possible.

If infected, the earlier you receive medical treatment, the more likely you make a recovery.

According to the passage, try to find precautions that you can take.

1. When coughing and sneezing, you should _____ with your arm or with a tissue. (2%)
2. Be sure to keep _____ when you contact with people. (2%)
3. What would you do when taking public transportations, like MRT, which is usually a crowded space. (2%)

4. According to the passage, what are the three things that can boost your immune systems and help you fight off infections? (3%)

5. If you have symptoms of COVID-19, what will you do first?(1%)

II. Vocabulary spelling: 13%

1. The Malala Fund was es hed to help empower girls around the globe through education.
2. Vincent van Gogh remained unknown during his lifetime and was often forced to live in extreme p y.
3. A couple of years ago, high school students in Taiwan were f dden to have their hair dyed.
4. Not many people know that the band's lead singer began his c r as a drummer..
5. This short film c ys the message that real beauty comes from being yourself.
6. Stephen has a pa n for basketball, and he has never missed any NBA game.
7. During the war, people in the country faced a lot of ha ps.
8. Some people take positive at e toward graffiti and think it is art.
9. Owen pr ded not to hear his mother ask him to wash the dishes and kept using his cell phone.
10. Rob quickly ap ed to Grace for stepping on her toe.
11. Vincent grabbed a bat to de d himself when the robbers broke into his house and began searching for his money.
12. The band and dancers performed as part of a special p de held down the city's main street on New Year's Eve.
13. When Joel had a heart operation, it was a very young doctor who performed the s ry.

III. 中翻英&英翻中 10%

1. 如果你想減重 你該做的事就是少吃多運動 (利用提供的字串作完整翻譯)

If you want to lose weight, (you/eat less and exercise more).

2. Malala's saying, "When the whole world is silent, even one voice becomes powerful." (請將畫線部分翻譯成中文)

3. Walt Disney's saying: 如果你有夢想，你就做得到。 (請將畫線部分翻譯成英文)

4. Auggie's teacher said, " When given the choice between being right or kind, choose kind." (請將畫線部分翻譯成中文)

5. 書和筆是改變世界最強的武器。

Class _____ No _____ Name _____

非選

I Reading comprehension 10%

1	(2%)
2	(2%)
3	(2%)
4	(3%)
5	(1%)

II. Vocabulary 13%

1	2	3
4	5	6
7	8	9
10	11	12
13		

III. Translation 10%

1
2
3
4
5

高雄市立鼓山高中 108 學年度第二學期第二次期中考
普通科二年級英文科 代碼:02

I. 字彙 15%

A. density	B. primary	C. profit	D. promotion	E. in return
------------	------------	-----------	--------------	--------------

- The volunteers who lent a helping hand to the poor expected nothing_____.
- Greenland has the lowest population _____ in the world. Less than 0.1 people per square kilometer live there.
- The _____ factor in the project’s success was the excellent teamwork of the group.
- J.K. Rowling made a huge _____ from her books. That’s how she became so wealthy.
- With more and more people becoming obese, many experts say that new rules on the _____ of fast food should be made.

A. in the long term	B. emigrated	C. ecology	D. resistant	E. exaggeration
---------------------	--------------	------------	--------------	-----------------

- Ms. Wang _____ from Japan to Finland many years ago. Now, she visits her friends in Osaka every other year.
- Skipping meals might not bring about serious problems right now, but _____, it may lead to eating disorders.
- Some species of mosquitoes have become so _____ to DDT that it cannot kill them anymore.
- To be sure, industrial development has brought us comfort and convenience. However, it has also ruined the _____ of the earth.
- It is no _____ to say that global warming is affecting all the living things on the planet.

A. restricted	B. guarantee	C. reasonable	D. contemporary	E. comes first
---------------	--------------	---------------	-----------------	----------------

- Job performance always _____ in that company--- that’s why it doesn’t have a dress code or a lot of other rules.
- In Kyoto, the government has _____ the height of all new buildings to thirty-one meters or less.
- The student gave her teacher a _____ that she would never skip class again.
- The students are discussing how some _____ authors, like Dan Brown, give young readers new interpretations of everyday life through their works.
- Brad loves all water sports. So, it is _____ to assume that he loves diving, too.

II. 綜合測驗 20%

(1)

In the last five years, worldwide honeybee populations have decreased at disastrous rates. If this species dies out, it could mean the destruction of __16__. The plants that humans rely on for food, medicine and fuel all depend on pollination __17__ naturally by bees. If there __18__ no bees, humans would disappear off the face of the earth.

There are a few simple things that a person can do to help bring about a healthier bee population. Bees flourish in habitats that are rich with flowers. With green space being removed to make way for urban developments, bees are in grave danger. You should also avoid using __19__, as these chemicals can negatively impact bees’ health. Finally, if you really want to reverse the situation, consider becoming a beekeeper.

Beekeeping is inexpensive and can be done almost anywhere, from a garden to a rooftop. It is critical for the world to restore bee populations—our survival depends on it. Researchers are still determining the causes of honeybees’ disappearance, but we can take action immediately. We can take steps now

to help bees __20__. Hopefully, in the long term, they will multiply on this planet again.

- | | | | |
|-------------------|---------------|-----------------|----------------|
| 16.(A) diversity | (B) humanity | (C) imbalance | (D) resistance |
| 17.(A) provide | (B) providing | (C) provided | (D) to provide |
| 18. (A) was | (B) were | (C) has been | (D) had been |
| 19.(A) formations | (B) famines | (C) predictions | (D) pesticides |
| 20.(A) reproduce | (B) qualify | (C) emigrate | (D) consist |
- (2)

In Taiwan, it may seem that there is a convenience store on every street corner. That's because Taiwan has the highest __21__ of these stores on the planet. Over the years, these establishments have __22__ their way into the fabric of many people's lives. They allow people to complete many __23__ at one location instead of traveling to several different places. People value these stores not just because there is a great variety of goods but also because they offer different kinds of services. For example, __24__ the pay-on-pickup services, they can collect what they have ordered online. If they run out of cash, they can get it from the ATMs in these stores. It, therefore, comes as no surprise that many loyal customers __25__ go one day __25__ visiting a convenience store. And what's really great is these stores are open 24 hours a day. All in all, convenience stores are indeed convenient!

- | | | | |
|--------------------|-------------------|--------------------|-----------------|
| 21.(A) combination | (B) density | (C) maximum | (D) supply |
| 22.(A) boomed | (B) deposited | (C) installed | (D) woven |
| 23.(A) documents | (B) errands | (C) promotions | (D) stacks |
| 24.(A) with | (B) to | (C) for | (D) as |
| 25.(A) will; with | (B) will; without | (C) won't; without | (D) won't; with |

III. 語法 10%

26. Janet doesn't pay a visit to Kenting ____ surfing. Whenever she's there, she'll do it.
(A)to go (B)nor go (C)without going (D)for going
27. With her hair totally ____ by her hat, Natalie's face looks so much bigger.
(A)cover (B)covering (C)covered (D)to cover
28. There are 50 staff members working in this office, many of ____ are lazy and irresponsible.
(A)who (B)which (C)them (D)whom
29. ____ Emma did not study hard, she failed the exam.
(A)Because (B)Because of (C)Though (D)Even though
30. The more one complains about his or her problem, the ____ problems he or she will have.
(A)more (B)most (C)less (D)least

IV. 文意選填 10%

A. perceive	B. excluding	C. undergo	D. contemporary	E. go to extremes
AB. operations	AC. features	AD. increasing	AE. cheerful	BC. keep down

There are various ways to look more attractive. To __31__ people, plastic surgery has become the fastest and most effective way to achieve good looks. It means to change a person's appearance by means of medical __32__. On the positive side, plastic surgery can improve certain body __33__ and boost confidence. However, some people might __34__ and become addicted to plastic surgery. The newly-invented medical term, "body dysmorphic disorder (BDD)," refers to the situation in which people __35__ themselves to be different from what they really look like.

BDD patients are never __36__ about their looks. They may feel unsatisfied with the nose and have surgery to change it. Or they might feel the need to __37__ their weight as they think of themselves as fat all the while. Nevertheless, the real problem begins when these people choose repeatedly to __38__ plastic surgery just because they do not feel good about their appearance. In addition, people suffering from BDD feel uneasy whenever their bodies do not attain the ideal states they desire to reach.

BDD is a sickness that a(n) __39__ number of modern people are suffering. To avoid it, a person should bear in mind that __40__ appearance, there are still many other important qualities to go for. Besides, the person should understand that if all the people lived up to the same kind of beauty standards, the world would be an extremely boring place.

V. 閱讀測驗 10%

Many people in modern society spend most of their time pursuing physical attractiveness. They feel that having good looks is the key to becoming popular and attracting the lovers of their dreams. Yet in this search, they often forget about their most important quality: their inner beauty, which is hidden within.

Physical beauty can be observed at first glance. We can immediately see what a person dresses and what his or her body and face look like. But inner beauty is harder to discover. It is the beauty that lies inside a person's heart and mind. Unlike appearance, inner beauty never gets old or goes away. What's more, it has the amazing power to transform our looks as well. A woman with a good heart and positive energy is often more attractive to others than one who is beautiful on the outside but always criticizes and complains about everything in sight.

Fortunately, there are many ways to develop our inner beauty. One of the best ways is by keeping a private journal. By becoming more familiar with our thoughts and feelings, we can clear our mind from troubles and regain a sense of calmness. Doing exercise is another way to develop inner beauty; better yet, it helps improve our appearance at the same time. While doing exercise, not only are we feeling happier but we are also sculpting our bodies. Therefore, if we truly want to be beautiful, we should adopt a positive attitude in life and get into the habit of doing exercise.

41. According to the passage, what do modern people think is the key to popularity?

- (A) Inner beauty. (B) Outer beauty. (C) Good health. (D) Dream lovers.

42. According to the passage, which of the following is NOT one of the qualities of our appearance?

- (A) It is easier to be noticed and observed.
(B) It is what most modern people crave for.
(C) It could last for a long period of time.
(D) It could change with our state of mind.

43. According to the passage, which of the following is NOT a good way to develop inner beauty?

- (A) To write down our thoughts. (B) To improve our looks.
(C) To clear our minds. (D) To do exercise regularly.

44. According to the passage, which of the following statements is true?

- (A) Developing inner beauty helps us remain calm and undisturbed.
(B) Outer beauty helps us develop positive thinking.

- (C) Inner beauty helps us attract lovers of our dreams.
(D) Outer beauty helps us improve our confidence.
45. Which of the following is closest in meaning to the word “sculpting” in the third paragraph?
(A) Shaping. (B) Perceiving. (C) Hazarding. (D) Crippling.

VI. 中級字彙 20%

46. What will happen when we have _____ all our natural resources?
(A) discouraged (B) fulfilled (C) exhausted (D) refreshed
47. He wrote a letter expressing _____ for the help he had received.
(A) context (B) abstract (C) draft (D) gratitude
48. Building a new kitchen would cost _____ \$7,000.
(A) namely (B) physically (C) roughly (D) desperately
49. Problems with childcare remains the biggest _____ to women succeeding at work.
(A) barrier (B) chorus (C) mineral (D) shaver
50. The man was cold-blooded. He had no _____ on the people he killed.
(A) fantasy (B) mercy (C) battery (D) essay
51. Their disagreement _____ from a misunderstanding.
(A) bounced (B) foamed (C) shrugged (D) stemmed
52. Students are asked to _____ their discussions to the topic they are assigned.
(A) consume (B) correspond (C) confine (D) carve
53. Mary could _____ believe it when her boyfriend said he wanted to marry her.
(A) logically (B) fortunately (C) scarcely (D) unfortunately
54. Everything they owned was lost in the fire, which was a great _____.
(A) misfortune (B) sportsman (C) hatred (D) carrier
55. Floods, drought and earthquakes are all natural _____.
(A) disaster (B) recreation (C) orbit (D) celebration

注意:以下兩大題請作答於答案卷，答案卷隨答案卡繳回批閱。

VII. 合併及改寫句子 9%

1. The hotel has 50 rooms and ten of them have been specially adapted for the disabled. 3%

用 ten of + 關係代名詞合併

2. Debbie always does a warm-up first before she swims. 用 never...without...改寫 3%

3. 就是在一大清早，你可以享受到清新的空氣。 用 It + be + N + that..... 3%

VIII. 引導式翻譯 6%

1. 在人與人的互動中，真誠總是最為重要。

Sincerity always ____ (1) ____ when people interact with others. ____ (2) ____

2. 為了健康而避免速食是明智的。

It is advisable to _____ (3) _____ fast food for the _____ (4) _____ of health.

- ### 3. 孩子們應該照顧父母以回報他們的愛與支持。

Children should take care of their parents __ (5) _____ for their love and support. _____ (6) _____

卷
案
答

班級: _____ 姓名: _____ 座號: _____

合併及改寫句子9%

- 1

2.
3.

- ॐ

引導式翻譯 6%

(1)	(2)	(3)
(4)	(5)	(6)

班級：_____ 座號：_____ 姓名：_____



A. 選擇題 (答案請清楚劃記於答案卡上，若有塗改務必擦拭乾淨並請留意題號)

一、字彙與慣用語選擇(共 40 分,每題 1 分)

1. () Sometimes, it is a _____ that people who earned more are likely to be less happy.
(A)milestone (B)breakthrough (C)departure (D)paradox
2. () Few people know that plastic bottles can be _____ into producing fabric.
(A)recycled (B)publicized (C)segmented (D)fostered
3. () In a liberal country, citizens are entitled to vote. In other words, they could _____ political power to the president by casting their ballots. (A)enforce (B>alert (C)authorize (D)obey
4. () Alcohol is disallowed on campus; _____, beer is unavailable in the vending machines.
(A)organically (B)thereby (C)accountably (D)consistently
5. () Kenneth considers his girlfriend the most important person in his life. No one can _____ her in any way.
(A)take the place of (B)play a role in (C)catch up with (D)make an example of
6. () With the help of the new drug _____, grandpa's health condition has improved.
(A)acknowledge (B)manufacture (C)publicity (D)therapy
7. () In recent years, the services available in convenience store have _____ almost every daily life chore.
(A)reacted (B)estimated (C)spanned (D)assured
8. () The person who is in charge of this parade is also _____ for this accident.
(A)consistent (B)degradable (C)accountable (D)manifest
9. () You should install anti-virus software. Otherwise, your computer may be _____ to virus attacks.
(A)considerable (B)admirable (C)vulnerable (D)honorable
10. () The thief was caught _____ as he fell from the roof.
(A)in the act (B)on board (C)at all (D)in general terms
11. () There's a suspicious package found _____ the plane, causing a slight delay in taking off.
(A)on board (B)in the act (C)in practical terms (D)in advance
12. () Though reluctantly, Nancy still _____ those old toys when she moved to Taipei.
(A)got rid of (B)in favor of (C)gave off (D>wore away
13. () If you _____ the path to the hilltop, you will find the view is magnificent.
(A)penetrate (B)illustrate (C)pirate (D)ascend
14. () There are a list of reasons why Patrick quit his job. _____, the wage is low and second, the coworkers are mean and unfriendly.
(A)To be brief (B)To begin with (C)In particular (D)By and large
15. () The boy didn't finish his assignment, so the teacher _____ him by having him mopping the classroom after school.
(A)lost touch with (B)took the place of (C)made an example of (D)reached out to
16. () When facing tons of assignments, I wish there would be a _____ of myself and we could share the heavy workload together.
(A)span (B)segment (C)clone (D)participation
17. () These labors that _____ getting a pay raise organized a protest against their employers.
(A)set sights on (B)make up for (C)conform to (D)sort out
18. () Comparing with the quick pace in cities, my father is _____ living in the countryside leisurely after his retirement.
(A)in the face of (B)at the risk of (C)under way to (D)in favor of
19. () Volunteers are people who _____ pleasure from helping those in need.
(A)certify (B)dwarf (C)derive (D)analyze
20. () Ruby has lived in America _____, that's why she can't speak Chinese.
(A)to the fullest (B)all along (C)at first glance (D)after all
21. () Harrison was excited when he _____ his ideal weight after losing ten kilograms.
(A)positioned (B)connected (C)imported (D)attained
22. () No one is immortal; in other words, it is _____ that everyone is doomed to die.
(A)inevitable (B)dispensable (C)portable (D)profitable
23. () When asked about her love affair, the actress replied _____, "You know more than I do."
(A)absolutely (B)subtly (C)triumphantly (D)steadily
24. () A society in transition might naturally _____ the conflict between tradition and modernization.
(A)give rise to (B)make up for (C)come up with (D)build on
25. () At last, I didn't sign the contract because there are some _____ sentences.
(A)analyzed (B)ambiguous (C)unprecedented (D)brutal

26. () Netherlands has set a _____ in the world for making same-sex marriage legal.
(A)mission (B)precedent (C)biography (D)curb
27. () The feeling of guilt _____ after Ted was caught cheating on an exam.
(A)certified (B)lingered (C)generalized (D)analyzed
28. () Being _____ for exceeding the speed limit, Daniel has to pay a fine.
(A)defended (B)dispersed (C)prosecuted (D)activated
29. () Since Shannon is tired of her mother's _____, she is going to apply for the dorm at school.
(A)preaching (B)flapping (C)yearning (D)demanding
30. () Our professor always reminds us that an essay should present the argument reasonably, not just _____ information casually.
(A)spring; up (B)patch; together (C)dispose; of (D)go; around
31. () I make a desperate _____ for the school bus, but the bus driver still drove off.
(A)sprint (B)departure (C)revision (D)possibility
32. () Environmental protection aims to provide a better-living place for our _____.
(A)companion (B)offspring (C)lawmaker (D)inspector
33. () With the rise of public awareness of environmentalism, _____ materials are now being applied in many fields.
(A)consistent (B)biodegradable (C)commercial (D)accountable
34. () It _____ many people that a former high-rank officer related to the corruption.
(A)estimated (B)translated (C)converted (D)staggered
35. () The new law _____ people from smoking in public.
(A)appoints (B)prohibits (C)dismisses (D)activates
36. () In many stories, stepmothers are _____ as wicked and terrible women.
(A)revised (B)acquired (C)portrayed (D)expanded
37. () Most spoiled children are from families with _____ parents who let them do whatever they want.
(A)athletic (B)decent (C)indulgent (D)dispensable
38. () Professor Chang explained the _____ influences caused by global warming to us, and encouraged us to ponder what we can do to make the world better.
(A)profound (B)sentimental (C)triumphant (D)reluctant
39. () Jessica has been depressed for a while after her mother _____.
(A)isolated (B)emerged (C)attained (D)expired
40. () Sandra _____ becoming an outstanding pianist; as a result, she practices basically eight hours a day.
(A)sets her sights on (B)can't help (C)takes the place of (D)takes its toll on

二、文法選擇(共 20 分,每題 1 分)

41. () Please go to bed early lest you _____ to get up early.
(A)can be too sleepy (B)will be sleepy (C)sleepy (D)should be too sleepy
42. () It is not until _____ aware of the value of health.
(A)Ron is sick that is he (B)is Ron sick that he is (C)is Ron sick that is he (D)Ron is sick that he is
43. () Frank speaks softly in case he _____ the sleeping baby.
(A)should wake (B)woken (C)awaken (D)woke
44. () _____ my favorite idol propose to me, I will definitely say "yes."
(A)Were (B)Should (C)Had (D)If
45. () However, piracy on the high seas is _____ less common than the everyday piracy of intellectual property.
(A)far (B)more (C)very (D)too
46. () The noise of heavy traffic left me _____ at night.
(A)sleeplessness (B)sleeplessly (C)sleepless (D)slept
47. () Justin called the police, and rescued the boy _____ by a gang of kids.
(A)who bullies (B)was bullied (C)bullying (D)bullied
48. () The weather _____ fine, we went picnicking in the park.
(A)being (B)was (C)had been (D)seemed
49. () This could lead to a situation in which no one would want to work, especially if he or she _____ underpaid or _____ get paid at all.
(A)is; doesn't (B)was; wouldn't (C)were; didn't (D)had been; couldn't
50. () I keep _____ weight, it is time that I _____ an attempt to lose weight.
(A)gain; make (B)gaining; made (C)gain; made (D)gaining; making
51. () _____ Nick answered the call from the office did he _____ that he really won that prize.
(A)It is not until; believes (B)Not until; believe (C)It was not until; believed (D)Not until; believes
52. () If I _____ in your shoes, I _____ never forgive him.
(A)were; would (B)was; should (C)am; shall (D)will be; will
53. () _____ keep early hours tend to be healthy and energetic.
(A)The person who (B)Anyone who (C)Those who (D)They who
54. () _____ to music enables Will _____ relax after work.
(A)Listening; to (B)To listen; X (C)Listening; X (D)To listening; to

55. () Every year Zack and his old friends meet at the bar, _____ they will have a drink and chat with each other.
(A)that (B)which (C)where (D)when
56. () The boy fell down while going downstairs, his leg _____ as a result.
(A)broke (B)was broken (C)breaking (D)broken
57. () Coming across an old friend of _____ on my way home, I stopped _____ hello to her.
(A)my; saying (B)my; to say (C)mine; saying (D)mine; to say
58. () Lindsay has used up _____ money; _____ wasted on clothing.
(A)most her; most of them were (B)most of her; most were
(C)her most; most of it was (D)most of her; most of it was
59. () To our disappointment, our salaries don't increase at all, _____ the price of our daily necessities soars rapidly.
(A)whereas (B)since (C)unless (D)whether
60. () Larry used to be such a workaholic that he would rather keep his wife _____ for him than leave his work half _____.
(A)waited; done (B)waiting; doing (C)waited; doing (D)waiting; done

三、綜合測驗(共 40 分,每題 2 分)

Generally speaking, parents tend to hold a paradoxical attitude toward their children's development. They are willing to _____ 61 _____ the burden of educating their children to reach maturity. _____ 62 _____ they are often worried that their children are not ready for independence. Therefore, parents will try to protect their children _____ 63 _____ they should end up hurting themselves. In addition, they _____ 64 _____ grant them the total freedom to make decision. Actually, the more they _____ 65 _____ to protect their children, the more they should endeavor to teach how to live without their protection.

61. () (A) take up (B) take off (C) tuck in (D) take on
62. () (A) Even if (B) While (C) Though (D) Yet
63. () (A) for fear (B) in case (C) afraid that (D) so that
64. () (A) are willing to (B) are devoted to (C) are reluctant to (D) are satisfied with
65. () (A) yearn (B) desire (C) portray (D) depart

For decades, scientists had been trying to _____ 66 _____ human cells alive outside the human body, but they all failed to survive. Henrietta's were different: They reproduced an entire generation _____ 67 _____ twenty-four hours, and they never stopped. As a result, they became the first immortal human cells ever grown in a laboratory. HeLa cells contribute a lot to the development of medicine, but _____ 68 _____, people know little about this woman. Ebony reported that all Henrietta's husband remembered was _____ 69 _____ he decided not to let them take a cell sample from his wife. Jet said that the family was angry that Henrietta's cells were being sold for twenty-five dollars a vial and felt that science and the press had _____ 70 _____ them.

66. () (A) keep (B) remain (C) let (D) maintain
67. () (A) as (B) even (C) no matter (D) no matter
68. () (A) no doubt (B) what's more (C) frankly speaking (D) just in case
69. () (A) × (B) which (C) that (D) what
70. () (A) turned down (B) taken advantage of
(C) played a role in (D) made fun of

Maybe you have taken it for granted when you copy an online report, buy a fake designer bag, or make photocopies of a magazine or book. Such activities are considered _____ 71 _____ piracy.

Those _____ 72 _____ engage in piracy or help it may not know that piracy can result in three downsides. In practical terms, the commercial loss caused by piracy can _____ 73 _____ the cost of the product itself, making its price soar. In addition, the act of piracy can discourage _____ 74 _____. For example, software writers may stop writing new software because they think _____ 75 _____ a waste of time when they are underpaid. Last but not least, intellectual property piracy creates a culture where people are used to using things _____ 76 _____ paying reasonable fees.

On the other hand, the intellectual property industry has taken several approaches to defend itself _____ 77 _____ piracy. They use soft measures, such as education about the importance of intellectual property rights and making _____ 78 _____ on product prices. Education involves _____ 79 _____ people know the disadvantages of piracy. The intellectual property industry also offers student discounts or reasonable prices for online music _____ 80 _____. Undoubtedly, it is necessary to take legal measures, or pirates won't understand that their acts are harmful to creators.

71. () (A) as (B) by (C) to be (D) being
72. () (A) who (B) people (C) which (D) whose
73. () (A) set off (B) make an example of (C) add to (D) refer to
74. () (A) enforcement (B) security (C) innovation (D) education
75. () (A) it (B) of it (C) of that (D) that
76. () (A) of (B) without (C) for (D) with
77. () (A) against (B) on (C) with (D) for
78. () (A) concessions (B) thefts (C) hostages (D) commodities
79. () (A) to let (B) letting (C) to teach (D) teaching
80. () (A) downloaded (B) to download (C) download (D) downloads

